The Northeast Chapter of SCCM/Personal Statement 

I am a currently the Director of Surgical Critical Care, Director of the Continuum of Care in the Surgical Department at Long-Island Jewish Medical Center (LIJMC), which is a teaching hospital of Donald and Barbara Zucker School of Medicine at Hofstra/Northwell.  I am the director of Global the Global Health initiative of the Northwell Surgical Service Line. My responsibilities in the Department of Surgery include administration of the SICU as well as a step-down unit and the continuum of care.  The Continuum of care is an extension of the SICU on the surgical floors; for patients with potential physiologic deterioration during their hospital stay.  This program enhances patient safety by working with the Rapid Response Team and a special screening process to identify patients at risk. It improves clinical outcomes by decreasing medical management errors and ensures a smooth and timely patient flow by creating a collaborative process organized and executed by the surgical intensivist. 
As Director of the SICU my responsibilities also include management of the continuum of care, the implementation of the central line surveillance team, Procedure Team and the adequate implementation of a nutrition critical care program.  The SICU has ongoing clinical research and teaching activities to the Housestaff.  The implementation of the continuum of care program consisted in changing the paradigm of how we think of critical care medicine; this program is proactive not a reactive consult service.  
As the SICU Director, we teach students, residents, PA’s and critical care fellows from our medical school and training programs. Specifically I also participate in an introductory course in clinical medicine for third-year and fourth medical students by giving lectures and discussing case presentations.  I believe that my CV reflect a strong commitment to research in the critical care setting. The SICU has a prospective acquired database that is used to analyze outcomes.  
I have been a FCCS instructor for over seven years.  We are using this program to certify all our nursing staff and PAs’ to improve quality of care.  I am the ex-oficio Chairperson for the Ibero-Latin Section of the American Society of Enteral and Parenteral Nutrition (ILAS-ASPEN).  As Director of the SICU I have had the opportunity to organize a number of critical care conferences this year the theme is ultrasound capabilities in the SICU.  As the Director of the Surgical Global Health Initiative we continue to program a yearly medical/surgical mission to Quito, Ecuador supported by an affiliation with the Medical School of USFQ and Fundacion Tiera Nueva. We also have an exchange program for medical students and residents as well as program were we proctor young surgeons in Ecuador.  My research effort is underway in nutrition in the critical care patient. I have several IRB protocols in place. 
I hope I have provided sufficiently detailed information that will help to continue as a member at large in Northeast Chapter of SCCM.

Sincerely,
Rafael Barrera, MD

